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Dear Acting Captain Altorfer, 

Our office has completed its review of the materials related to Recommendation 84.2 that were submitted 
to us as part of the collaborative reform process. This package focused on SFPD creating a recruiting and 
hiring committee focused on improving processes for applicants. After reviewing the package and 
information provided by the Department, the California Department of Justice finds as follows: 

Recommendation 84.2: The SFPD should establish a recruiting and hiring committee to 
continuously improve and streamline processes for applicants. The process should be as user friendly as 
possible. 

Response to 84.2: On June 9, 2017, SFPD issued Unit Order 17-05, "SFPD/DHR Recruiting and Hiring 
Committee." The committee includes representatives across the department, including recruitment, 
background investigations, the academy, and the field training office, as well as a representative from the 
San Francisco Department of Human Resources. Under the Order, the committee meets quarterly and 
discusses ways to improve the efficiency of the application process. For example, the committee's 
October 2020 meeting minutes show that members discussed Racial Equity and Inclusion Plan data 
processes, applicant test preparation offered, the physical agility test, fee waivers, and virtual 
recruitment. Similar meetings were held in July and February 2020, and quarterly since the committee 
was formed. The meeting minutes also list meeting action items that are updated and reviewed each 
meeting to ensure follow up. 

SFPD has improved several processes as a result of the committee's work. For example, SFPD now 
allows applicants to take certain tests remotely to eliminate unnecessary applicant trips to San Francisco. 
Additionally, SFPD expanded social media outreach of recruitment events (such as free workout 
sessions), began using Eventbrite to ease registration for recruitment events, and established a webpage 
with information on the application process. A suggestion at a committee meeting in 2018 regarding a 
virtual job fair became a practice in 2019 of attending the virtual job fair that continued in 2020. The 
committee also reviews SFPD Recruitment Unit surveys of applicants regarding the recruitment and 
hiring process. 

To continue to improve its processes, SFPD is now using the Interview Now text-messaging platform to 
communicate with applicants and collect information about how applicants were found. The platform 
allows SFPD to conduct cost/benefit analyses on various recruitment programs. SFPD is considering 
partnering with a consulting firm regarding reaching applicants in diverse communities, and is hiring a 
company (Epic Recruiting) to help with SFPD's recruitment-outreach marketing plan that will include 
video, outdoor advertisements, and social media content. Epic Recruiting will provide analytical reports 



to help SFPD determine which recruiting programs are most cost effective, down to the most effective 
locations where SFPD places advertising. 

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with 
this recommendation. Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further. 
Thank you. 
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